MINUTES OF THE WATER & SEWER COMMISSION
WEDNESDAY, MARCH 11, 2015 – 3PM

1.Present:  Chairman Walter Liff, Ex-officio Selectman David McGuckin, Secretary Pamela Cullen, Treasurer Deb Knowles
Members:  Walter Liff, John Ireland, Walter Glidden, Normand Houle

Alternate members:  Reg Whitehouse, Chet Fessenden

Absent: Steve Tabbutt

Chairman Liff called the meeting to order at 3pm.  

2. Chairman Liff read the checks to the commission. John Ireland made a motion to accept checks as written.  Normand Houle seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

3. John Ireland Made a motion to accept minutes of February 11, 2015 as amended.  Walter Glidden seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 

4. Old business
a. Accountant Deb Knowles said talked with Selectman Buxton regarding depreciation for water and sewer.  Normand Houle felt that depreciation is independent of flow but could be looked at either way independent or dependent.  Houle then asked how funds are transferred into the Trust Fund and how is the amount determined.  Knowles explained she had spoken to town auditor Roland Bergeron regarding water and sewer capitol assets and depreciation amount. Knowles gave a brief history of how the Enterprise checking account was separated into two accounts, one for water and one for sewer, and some funds were transferred to the trust funds at that time.  Knowles added that she was unable to find anything in past history of any funds being transferred.

The depreciation would be based on the book value of the items but then there was some question to the accuracy of those figures.  The 33 plus year old pump stations are almost fully depreciated and go back to the 70’s.  The Commission discussed the water and sewer lines regarding depreciation, the replacement value of the pump stations, and the life expectancy of the water lines. 
The Water/Sewer funds are as follows: 

Water Fund checking account has as of February has $98,681.14 

The Water Trust Fund has $129,293.60 (two cd’s and rest in a savings account) 

The Sewer Fund checking account has $3,31l.53  
The Sewer Trust Fund has $271,281, 44

Knowles said she would give an update at the next meeting. 

b. Water and sewer ordinance - John Ireland indicated that he had noticed that the Commission had not finished the updating of the water and sewer ordinances.  There was some confusion regarding what had been updated with the secretary.  He said that he will do some comparing with the old and new ordinances and then will make copies for the Commission. He wanted the Commission to review the ordinances one last time before it becomes the official document.  Ireland added that any major changes will have a date of the change so noted.
Letter private sewer hookups - Selectman McGuckin said that he agreed to revise the letter regarding hooking up into private sewer line into the town’s line.  McGuckin passed around a draft to the Commission for critique (attachment).  The applicants would receive this letter when they come in to get a sewer application.  The Commission wanted to make sure when the applicant comes to the Commission that they have this letter, and John Ireland suggested that this letter be given out at the same time as the sewer application.  It was suggested that Steve Tabbutt might me the key person to make sure that this accompanies the application. 
Chairman Liff asked for any other business to come before the Commission.  There being no business, the Chair asked for a motion adjourn.  Normand Houle made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  John Ireland seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at 4:10pm.  

